City of Sandersville
Memo
	To:	City Council

	From:	Sharon Eveland, City Manager

	Date:	10/17/2024

	Re:	City Manager’s Report


Strategic Plan – After discussing it with the consultant, I have made the decision to reschedule the second in-person visit (was originally scheduled for the end of October) given that so many in this community were and continue to be affected by the hurricane.  I am looking for the Council’s input as to timing for rescheduling.  My recommendation would be to do it in either the first half of December or the first half of January.  December helps keep the momentum going but also can be affected by holiday travel.  January runs the risk of losing momentum but most everyone is done with holiday travel by that point.    
Agenda Items:
Revised Budget Schedule – As mentioned in my report at the last meeting, the budget is significantly behind schedule due to the hurricane.  As such, we are pushing everything back.  The budget retreat will be November 7th at the Firehouse and the Council will approve the draft millage rate at the November 18th meeting.  The public hearing for the budget and the formal approval of the millage rate will occur on December 9th at a special meeting.  The Council will then formally adopt the 2025 budget at the December 16th regular meeting.  
Health Insurance – After Kandice prepared the open enrollment documents for the insurance, we discussed the employee only portion of the premiums.  With the previous change limited to the family portion, the premiums for the employee increased about $13/pay period.  After discussion with Kandice, she and I are recommending an additional adjustment to change the employee coverage to 88%, which would cost the City an additional approximate $30k and would bring the employee portion down to $63.41 per pay period, which would be $2.63 less per period in 2024 (Going to 90% would cost approximately $50k across all funds and the budget could sustain it but this may not be palatable to the Council).  I understand that at least one of you asked about the employee only option and we had originally expected to not make any adjustments so I apologize for the lateness of this.  We have already begun open enrollment but we have not had any enrollment forms turned in so employees are still weighing their options.  This would be the only meeting to make that decision though.  

Other matters not on the agenda:
· There will be a meeting with the hotel developers and the City team on October 22nd (this was the meeting that was originally scheduled for September that had to be rescheduled twice).  I am anticipating providing an update to the Council at the November 4th meeting.  
· I will be attending the GCCMA (Georgia City-County Management Association) Conference November 12-15. 
· DuraLine will be holding a ribbon cutting for the repairs and updates it has done to the facility since the tornado hit it in January 2023.  The ribbon cutting will be on October 29th at 10am.  This facility is jointly owned by the City and the County and I would suggest that Council members attend the event if they are able.  

Respectfully,
Sharon Eveland, City Manager
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